Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, August 18, 2015
8:00 a.m. @ Gibson Financial Board Room
Attendees: Mark Politte, Mike Sealander, Heidi Grindle, Paul Pangburn, and Rachel Nobel.

E-Waste Fundraiser
Paul Pangburn explained in Jen Saunders absence that the bank account designated to hold a portion of the proceeds from the E-Waste Fundraiser will be opened shortly at Bar Harbor Bank.  The $2,000 budgeted for high school scholarships and raised through the E-Waste Fundraiser will be deposited into this account, so that it can later be used to apply for a matching funds grant from the Foundation.  Jen understood from her training that the Foundation requires funds to be designated for a specific project and later used to apply for a matching funds grant from the Foundation to be directly deposited into the specific account without co-mingling the funds first with the operational funds.
Mark thought this was a great opportunity and encouraged the Board to look into other grant/foundation opportunities that might be available in addition to the ones offered through the Rotary Foundation.   
Paul mentioned there may need to be a discussion with the Company that was utilized for the E-Waste Collection Event to ensure the Club is receiving the maximum donations possible especially when companies are taking their waste directly to their facility.  There was some concern that the wording on the poster may be mistaken as material donations are accepted rather than monetary donations will be accepted.  There was some consideration given to changing the wording in the future.  The Board was curious whether the company would be willing to collect donations on behalf of the club if a business delivered their e-waste directly to the facility rather than bringing it to the collection event.  The Board was pleasantly surprised at the volume of waste that was still being collected after all the years of hosting this event.  This year was a record year in regards to the number of items processed as well as the level of monetary donations received.  The Board pondered whether the Town of Lamoine’s e-waste event held the weekend before the Club’s event impacted the volume/donations or not.  

Rubber Ducky Fundraiser

Tiffany is organizing and leading this project.  The Corporate Sponsor for the fundraiser will be Darlings.  Rubber Ducky tickets were sold during the Rotary Pancake Breakfast event.  Tickets will be divided among club members shortly for pre-sales as well as sold during Autumn Gold.  Suggestions were made to try and sell tickets during the Blue Hill Fair and the Music Festival.  Mark volunteered a corner of his Subaru booth at the Blue Hill Fair if the Club could get members to staff it.  Board members felt Darlings may also allow members to sell tickets from their booth at the Fair.  

Membership

Recently four new members have joined the Club.  The members are: Tiffany Butler, Elsie Flemings, Josh Kelsey and Marilyn Smith.

At this time unfortunately the Blue Hill Club has not been able to recruit enough members to officially become a club.  They are still meeting twice a month in order to try and generate enough interest from the Community.  At this time they do not want to be a satellite club of the Noontime Rotary.
The Board discussed potential new members.  The following names were brainstormed: Mr. or Mrs. Pinkham (the new Chiropractors), Jarod or Julie (the new managers of the Maine Coast Mall), Kelly Brown (Next Step), Kristy Overlock (Chamber of Commerce), Julie Tilden (real estate agent), Steve Shelton, Heather Fowler (Eastern Maine Healthcare & construction classification), representative from Greenway Tractor, and Sarah Cattenese (bank manager and prior member).

There was a short discussion on the new thought process in regards to the importance of maintaining the different classifications.  It was however noted that the club may want to think about attracting potential members from classifications not already represented within the club.  The following classifications were felt to be missing: pastors/ministers, computer/IT services, construction, real estate, radio or media and attorneys.  Although the Club has members in the healthcare and education classifications those are felt to be difficult classifications to attract due to scheduling conflicts.  There is a perceived concern with the 100% participation being a barrier to attracting potential members from certain classifications or in general. 

Paul explained how he is working on keeping the new members involved in activities and engaged in the projects.  Between himself and Jen they have gotten the new members involved in the Ducky fundraiser (Tiffany and Elsie), and the Foundation (Marilyn).  Paul has made up a revised membership packet which details meeting makeup opportunities.  The suggestion was made to assign a club mentor to each new member, this will not only help new members become familiar with the club it will also keep veteran members engaged in the club activities.  A suggestion was made to automatically assign new members to an active committee immediately upon joining.  The suggestion was made to add a directory of Committee complete with the chair’s contact information so that new members can easily get involved with a committee that excites them.  

Focus Group
There was a short discussion on the status of the focus group and ways to market this project successfully.  

 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 AM.
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